Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0976/P

	Development Proposed:
	replace existing conservatory with sun lounge and canopy at rear of property at cragg house farm, chipping, lancashire.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached farmhouse within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty as designated by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan. Planning permission was granted in 1999 for an extension to the property in order to create annex accommodation (shown within the application). Due to personal circumstances the proposal was unable to be implemented before the 5 years ran out, so the applicant renewed the proposal in 2004. This new proposal seeks to replace an existing conservatory to the rear of the property with a lean-to style sunroom and a canopy along the rear and side elevations of both the main property and the annex accommodation.

The walls and roof of the extension will be constructed in materials to match the existing dwelling, and as such I am of the opinion that there will be no visual harm caused to the area or to the character of the existing building. Therefore, bearing in mind the above comments, the proposal is considered to comply with the relevant Policies, and the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 13/11/2007














